
Limited Office Hours  Best to Contact staff via email  

Parish Office 

  3416 East Marion Street, Seattle, WA  98122 

    206-325-2711     office@st-therese.cc 

Pastor   Fr. Woody McCallister  

    206-720-7275           woody@st-therese.cc 

Pastoral Asst. for Administration/Facilities 

M-Th: 9-4    Diane Figaro paa@st-therese.cc 

  206-720-7270 

Pastoral Assistant - Faith Formation  

   Liturgy & Parish Life    Nicole St. Hilaire  

   206-720-7277       nicoles@st-therese.cc  

Bookkeeper Lauren Schulz 

    206-720-7272   bookkeeper@st-therese.cc 

Deacon Greg McNabb           206-601-2653  

              deaconmcnabb@gmail.com  

Director, Spirit Choir, Diane Figaro, 

 SunAM/WedPM  diane.cornell.figaro@gmail.com 

Director, Shades of Praise Choir 

     Kent Stevenson 206-519-4575  

 kentstevensoncasablanca@gmail.com 

St. Mary Facilities      David Mead 

 stmarymaintenance@st-therese.cc 

Calendar   Deborah Tinsley - text only  206-909-1727 

 calendar@st-therese.cc 

Bulletin Nancy Buckland  bulletin@st-therese.cc  

St. Therese Catholic Academy 

900 35th Avenue, Seattle, WA  98122 

      www.stcaseattle.org      206-324-0460 

Principal - Admissions, Fundraising & 

  Operations:   Malcolm X. Nelson 

 mnelson@stcaseattle.org    206-995-8100 

Vice Principal - Academics & School Culture:  

    Madeleine E. Tomich        

 mtomich@stcaseattle.org 206-995-8104  

St. Vincent de Paul  Emergency Financial Help 
 206-767-6449 

Website:  www.st-therese.cc 

Parish Leadership 

Pastoral Council:  

Chair:   Rose Hesselbrock...rose.hesselbrock@gmail.com  

Vice Chair:  Marty Koenigs…....…..mka@seanet.com 

Secretary: Evan Oakes……..oakes.emo24@gmail.com 

Anthony Barr-Jeffrey aebjeffrey@spu.edu 
Gary Edwards garyedwards41@gmail.com 
Joan McNabb joanmcnabb5@gmail.com 
Mercy Lazo mercymlazo8@gmail 
Jenny Lobo jennyvengalil@yahoo.com 
Orlando Morales orlando@refugeechoir.org 
Sharon Spence-Wilcox spencewilcox@icloud.com 
Steve Wittman-Todd steve.wt@earthlink.net 

Finance Council:  

Carol Wood.......................2cdwood@gmail.com  

Stewardship Commission:  
(contact Diane Figaro ...........  paa@st-therese.cc) 

Faith Formation & Evangelization:  

Bernard Koontz …........bernard.koontz@gmail.com 

Liturgy Commission:  

Deacon Greg McNabb.......deaconmcnabb@gmail.com 

Social Justice Commission: 

Sam Lawrence……......sam.lawrence@cytoviva.com  

School Commission: 

BJ Montoya ......................... bjmontoya@mac.com  

Saint Therese Parish February 4, 2024 

FIFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

St. Therese is a Spiritual Home where together we 
Worship with Joy ⚫ Work for Justice ⚫ Grow in God’s Love 
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February 4, 2024 

FIFTH SUNDAY  

IN ORDINARY TIME 

READING 1   JB 7:1-4, 6-7  

RESP. PSALM   PS 147:1-2, 3-4, 5-6  

READING 2   1 COR 9:16-19, 22-23   

GOSPEL   MK 1:29-39  

8:30am   Fr. Woody McCallister  
Phinney Ridge Gospel Choir Joins Spirit Choir 

Noon   Fr. Woody McCallister  

Shades of Praise Choir  

Mass at Park Shore  February 9, 11am 

Reconciliation for St. Therese  
Parishioners by Appointment  

We Livestream Noon Mass on 1st and 3rd Sun-

days of the month and 8:30am Mass on 2nd, 4th 

and 5th Sundays.  Livestreamed at:  https://

www.facebook.com/StThereseParishSeattle/ 

Parish Events  

Thu Feb 1 Mass at Immaculate   8am 

 Mass at St. Therese   5:30pm 

 Pastoral Council   7pm 

Sun Feb 4 Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time   

  8:30am & *Noon  

Sun Feb 11 Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time   

  *8:30am & Noon  

Wed Feb 14 Ash Wednesday 

 STCA Mass   9am 

 Spirit Choir Rehearsal  5:30 pm 

 Mass at Immaculate Conception  7pm 

Thu Feb 15 Mass at St. Therese   5:30pm 

 Finance Council Meeting   6:30pm 

Fri Feb 17  Lenten Retreat   9am 

 Care for Our Common Home   9:30am 

Sun Feb 18 First Sunday of Lent    *8:30am & Noon  

      *This Mass will be Livestreamed   
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Liturgical Ministry Schedule  

February 4, 8:30 and Noon Masses 

Deacon or Lay Presider 

8:30am Rose Hesselbrock 

Noon Sharon Spence-Wilcox 

Eucharistic Ministers  

8:30am  Amy Postel, Felix Koontz 

Noon Sue Jackels, Bob Beers 

Lectors 

8:30am Jerry Stanton, Victoria Ries 

Noon Kathy Randall, Bob Mackin  

Greeters 

8:30am  Dru Keenan, Troy Courage  

Noon Chuck Jackels, Volunteer Needed   

Hospitality 

8:30am Sara Cotto 

Noon  Lucita & Jim Valiere 

Livestream Host Noon Mass   Mark Embry 

Bread Baker   None Needed 

In Loving Memory  
Wanda Ann (Melonson) Nelson  

Rosary and Reflections, Friday, February 2, 
6pm, at St. Therese Church  

Funeral Mass, Saturday, February 3, 11am, 
 at St. Therese Church, 

In lieu of flowers, donations can be made to  
St. Therese Catholic Academy, 900 35th Ave.,  

Seattle, WA 98122 in her honor.  stcaseattle.org 

CONTEMPLATIVE PRAYER 

Led by Sr. Kathleen Pruitt, CSJP  

Thursdays, February 8, 15, 22, and 29  

 7:00pm - 8:15pm 

Saturday, February 10, 9:00am - 11:30am 

   Contemplative Prayer will be offered both  
in-person and on Zoom.  Sign up to receive our 
weekly email with the Zoom link and a reflection 
from Sr. Kathleen. Our address is 1663 Killarney 
Way, Bellevue, Washington. 

Weekly Email Sign-Up: https://tinyurl.com/
ContemplativePrayerList 

https://www.facebook.com/StThereseParishSeattle/
https://www.facebook.com/StThereseParishSeattle/
mailto:www.stcaseattle.org


ST. VINCENT DE PAUL 

 LOVE, GENEROSITY AND DETERMINATION  

These words can be applied appropriately to Lashonda.  When we first got to know her 

a while back, she was raising three teen-age children without any child support.   

It was not easy, but she was determined and on a modest income was making it work.  Then she was 

informed that her brother in Nebraska went to jail and her sister-in-law was overwhelmed and could 

not raise their infant child.  So, she immediately went back to Nebraska and picked up the infant baby 

girl and brought her home to be part of her family.  The infant is now three years old.  We have been 

able, thanks to your donations, to provide the family with rent and food assistance, and Lashonda will 

make it for sure.  Lashonda wants to thank you folks for all your help. 

If you would like to continue to assist us, especially in helping with rents to avoid homelessness, you 

can do so by contributing, at the north and south entrances of the church and on our collection day, 

the third Sunday of the month.  You can also donate by mailing your gift to St. Therese Parish, 3416 

E. Marion St., Seattle, WA 98122 or online via the parish website www.st-therese.cc where you will 

find specific information about donating to the conference.  For food donations which continue to be 

important, please see below.  For help for your family or friends as noted above please call 206-767-

6449. 

God Bless and We Will Be There.              Robert Mackin   rmackinatty@yahoo.com 

DROP OFF TIME FOR SVdP FOOD DONATIONS  

The pickup of nonperishable food every Sunday is at 1:00pm for food donations left outside 

the church after 8:30am that morning.  All food should be left at the south entrance of the 

church for St. Mary’s Food Bank.   
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Parish Financial Update 

Here is a report on where the parish finances stand.  The numbers are monthly totals - weekly totals 

vary greatly week-to-week such that they often are more confusing than enlightening.  Our fiscal year 

begins in July, so the numbers are from the start of the fiscal year to the latest most completed month. 

 July thru December July thru December Change 

 Budget Projection Actually Received +/- 

Sunday Giving $194,000 $166,109 -$27,891 

Net Income -$8,584 -$26,507 -$17,923 

 

Savings Reserve 12/31/2022 12/31/2023 

 $85,645 $73,411 -$12,234 

mailto:www.st-therese.cc


A Letter from Archbishop  January 24, 2024  

 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,  

Peace of our Lord be with you! As we begin a new year, I give thanks for the blessings and joys that are ours in 

Christ Jesus, our Lord. In the face of the challenges and pains of the world today, we must always remember his 

great love and powerful, faithful presence with us today.  

I would like to share a few manifestations of the Lord’s presence and grace at work. This past year began with a 

gathering of nearly 1,000 local Church leaders – clergy and lay – to prayerfully begin Partners in the Gospel. 

This historic planning process is focused on restructuring and renewing parish life so that we can better live out 

our mission of inviting others to Christ. During the next 11 months, we engaged in significant consultation with 

clergy, staff, schools, lay leaders and parishioners on the parish family structure – and even added a second 

round of public input to ensure we heard directly from the people of God. I am discerning the parish families now 

and will announce them in early February. Thank you to everyone who shared their insights and participated in 

the process of prayerfully experiencing our true partnership in the Gospel to become more fully the living Body 

of Christ.  

While Partners in the Gospel was a significant focus in 2023, there were several other noteworthy moments 

for us to reflect upon.   

The first is our continued proactive call for unity and peace. We join Pope Francis in his call for peace in 

Ukraine, the Middle East, Sudan and many other parts of the world. This urgent need for peace is also neces-

sary in our own streets, where we are witnessing an increase in gun violence and many are homeless and drug 

addicted. In addition, we are missing basic human dignity in so many parts of our world today. We must continue 

to pray for peace, healing and that human dignity might once again be rediscovered and restored.  

Acknowledging that the Archdiocese of Seattle is home to the largest nuclear weapons arsenal, I joined fellow 

bishops in issuing a joint letter urging G7 leaders to take steps toward nuclear disarmament. This was followed 

by a Pilgrimage of Peace to Japan in August with a small delegation of pilgrims from here and from the Archdi-

ocese of Santa Fe. Archbishop Wester and I met with our brother bishops in Hiroshima and Nagasaki to dis-

cuss ways our dioceses can partner in continuing to call for nuclear disarmament and peace.  

After meeting with people who survived the atomic bomb and witnessing the devastation firsthand, I am con-

vinced that we must not let the topic of nuclear disarmament fade into the background. Our Catholic social 

teaching on life and justice – and our responsibility to care for our common home – compel us to act. Because 

of this, we have a new Director of Integral Human Development who will be responsible for bringing these is-

sues to the forefront and catalyzing Catholics to take action around unity, peace, and care for our common 

home.  

In July, a group of us from the Archdiocese of Seattle were blessed to hear Cardinal Wilton Gregory, Archbish-

op of Washington D.C. – our nation’s first Black Catholic cardinal – speak at the 13th National Black Catholic 

Congress in Maryland.  The focus of the Congress was on encounter, formation and action – all to energize 

people in their faith in Jesus Christ. It was a joyful, educational and thought-provoking event for me to learn 

more and honor the experience of our Black Catholics. I will be a better pastor for having spent time learning 

with members of our Black Catholic Advisory Circle at this Congress.  

Last year, I was also pleased to continue building relationships with our local Native communities. Throughout 

history, Native people have had a complex and varied experience with the Archdiocese of Seattle. Some experi-

ences were very positive, while others were not. In light of our sincere desire to understand our history and help 

local Natives better understand their own Catholic history, our Archives team convened a meeting with members 

from nearly two dozen local tribes. The goal was to share the types of records we have and partner with them on 

developing a records policy that both provides access to records, while also protecting the privacy of the ances-

tors appearing in the records. This is an ongoing partnership, and I look forward to our continued dialogue.   
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The other significant event from 2023 was the global synod. Not only was everyone in our Archdiocese of Seat-

tle invited to participate, but I was also humbled and honored to spend the month of October in Rome with 

Church leaders – both men and women – in true synodal listening. We were listening to each other, and together 

listening to what the Holy Spirit is speaking to the Church today. These “conversations in the Spirit” were not on-

ly significant moments of discernment for the worldwide Church but also serve as a model for us as a local 

Church to prayerfully listen well to each other, to discern how the Spirit is animating us as the Catholic Church in 

Western Washington to embody Christ and proclaim his gospel more fully.  

Synodality is not just a one-time event or a way to listen. It is that and much more. Synodality is a way of being 

Church envisioned by the Second Vatican Council. Synodality calls all of us to rediscover and live the dignity of 

our baptism – as lay men and women, religious, deacons, priests and bishops – and to co-responsibility for the 

life of the Church. Each and every one of us is invited by Jesus Christ into a vibrant relationship, to accompany 

one another on the journey of faith, and to share the joy of the Gospel with others, especially those who live on 

the margins.  

This next year, we will all hear more about synodality and how we can bring it to fruition in our parishes, our 

communities and our families.  

Looking ahead in 2024  

As I look ahead this year, I am both encouraged by and hopeful for the changes that will come with Partners in 

the Gospel. While there is great potential for a true revitalization of our parishes, those impacts will not be felt im-

mediately. In fact, the first few years will be trying and will require us to roll up our sleeves and do the hard work 

of restructuring and re-envisioning together. This will no doubt be a challenge for many and will require grace and 

patience from all of us. However, if we remain focused on Jesus and his call for us to be his missionary disciples, 

he will show us the way. 

Another hope for this year is that we help Catholics recognize the strong connection between caring for the envi-

ronment and our Catholic faith. There is an urgent need to address the climate crisis as we reach alarming rates 

of ocean acidification, sea-level rise, greenhouse gases, loss of species and biodiversity, and much more. We 

must join Catholics around the world in advocating for climate action, which includes not only the environment but 

also the poorest communities around the world who are affected by climate change. We will be hosting a Climate 

Action Summit in partnership with Seattle University next year to gather leaders and discuss ways we can work 

together on climate solutions. I hope you will join us.  

Lastly, I am looking forward to seeing many more of you this coming year. This past year, we restructured the 

Chancery so that I can spend more time out in the community. The two auxiliary bishops are now regional bish-

ops providing support to the priests and parishes in their regions. I have a Chief Operating Officer and a Vicar 

General who together oversee the Chancery, allowing me more time to spend with you. I have thoroughly en-

joyed celebrating Mass with you, and I look forward to meeting more of you this year.  

Thank you for your continued prayers for me. Please know of my continued prayers for you and for the Archdio-

cese of Seattle. Through the intercession of the Blessed Mother, I pray this year brings each of us love, joy and 

peace. Happy New Year!  

As always, I remain, 

In the Heart of Christ,  

 
Most Rev. Paul D. Etienne, DD, STL  

Archbishop of Seattle 
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Unconditional Love:  

A Lenten Morning Retreat at St Therese 
 

led by Sharon Spence-Wilcox and Mercy Lazo 
Saturday, Feb 17, 9 AM - 1PM 

 
Morning refreshments and lunch provided. All are welcome. 

 

 

"The Lord never tires of forgiving.    

It is we who get tired of asking for forgiveness." Pope Francis 
 

Please register by Feb 13th 
  https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/ev/reg/cfvmhyz/lp/b253f6b1-5c55-4543-9ddb-

44864be99cfc 

 

Sponsored by The St. Therese Wise Ones 

 and Ignatian Spirituality Center Women Companions of Color 

https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/ev/reg/cfvmhyz/lp/b253f6b1-5c55-4543-9ddb-44864be99cfc
https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/ev/reg/cfvmhyz/lp/b253f6b1-5c55-4543-9ddb-44864be99cfc


Spiritual Art   
Saturday, February 10, 2024    2-3:30pm  

This is a space to engage spirituality through artistic practice. Skill is irrelevant; here, we will create for 

the sensory and emotional experience of creating, not for the outcome. Join us for a tender time of  

accessing our interiority through the tangible doorway of artistic tools. Our quiet art time will begin with 

a prompt and end with time for optional sharing. Sharing your creations will always be optional but 

treasured. Materials will be provided. See you there!  

Register Here: http://tinyurl.com/SpArt0224 

CONTACT: peace@csjp-olp.org or 425-635-3603 

A Celebration of Black History Month - Phinney Ridge Gospel Choir Joins Spirit Choir 

On February 11, we are welcoming Phinney Ridge Gospel Choir at the 8:30 a.m. Mass.   

PRGC and Spirit Choir will help us all sing soul-stirring Gospel songs and celebrate African American 

traditions during Black History month. 

PRGC, which sings at Phinney Ridge Lutheran church and is led by Craig Hopper, will help us deepen 

our faith, uplift our spirits, and widen our musical landscape. This collaboration builds on a cherished 

past since Diane and Rodney Figaro directed PRGC in the 2010s. 

WELCOME PHINNEY RIDGE GOSPEL CHOIR! 
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